
   

 

School Uniform Policy 

 

The Governing Body expects Broadfield pupils to wear the school uniform as listed below.  
Details of our uniform are published annually in the school prospectus.  Children will be 
gently reminded if they are wearing clothing or shoes which are not uniform or are 
unsuitable.  The class teacher or a member of the SLT will speak to parents where there 
is an ongoing problem and the principal has a template letter for parents in the case of 
persistent non-compliance.  Although uniform is not compulsory in Nursery, most of our 
younger children do wear it. 

Our uniform comprises: Games Kit 
 

Girls Plain Grey/black skirt, shorts, 
trousers or pinafore dress. 
Plain white polo shirt (with school 
logo optional) or blouse. 
Plain red sweatshirt or cardigan, with 
school crest. 
Plain grey/black or white socks or 
plain grey/black woollen tights. 
Red & white gingham dress 
(summer) 
Sensible flat soled black shoes 
 

Plain Black shorts 
Plain White round necked T-shirt  
Plain  Black/Navy Track suit or 
sweatshirt ( no hood) and jogging 
bottoms (for outside use) 
Trainers for use on the field or 
playground 
 

Boys Plain Grey/black trousers or shorts 
Plain white polo shirt (with school 
logo optional) 
Plain red sweatshirt, with school crest 
Plain grey, black or white socks 
Sensible flat soled black shoes 
 

Plain Black shorts 
Plain White round necked T-shirt  
Plain Track suit or sweatshirt (no 
hood) and jogging bottoms (for 
outside use) 
Trainers for use on the field or 
playground 

Notes 

Indoor PE is done in bare feet 

For PE sweatshirts without a hood are preferred for health and safety reasons. 

No jewellery should be worn to school other than ear studs or jewellery worn for religious 
reasons. No jewellery may be worn during swimming lessons and other PE and games 
lessons.  

A plastic cap is required for swimming lessons, and surgical tape should be used to cover 
any earrings during PE. 

No makeup or nail polish is permitted, and long hair should be tied back. 

When playing football, children are advised to wear either trainers with a strong grip or 
football boots.  Shin pads are also recommended. 

Although uniform is not compulsory in Nursery, most of our younger children do 
wear it. 

 


